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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





March 11, 2020
Present:  Commissioners Easom, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly and Business Manager Lemire
Also present: Judy Anderson and Jon Patterson
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.
MINUTES

Mr. Lindemer MOVED:
TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 3, 2020. 
The motion was seconded, and ALL VOTED IN FAVOR.

Mr. Lindemer MOVED:
TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 18, 2020 AS AMENDED. 
The motion was seconded, and ALL VOTED IN FAVOR.

RATE DESIGN
Mr. Kelly projected the spreadsheet of the new proposed rates for all to review. He began the discussion by explaining the two parts of transmission costs – the RNS & LNS - and how they affect GELD’s overall costs. The RNS (Regional Network Service) is the cost to transmit our electricity over the 115kV lines to Ayer, MA. There is a formula to calculate the monthly cost based on the regional peak hour and the open access transmission tariff (OATT).  The LNS (Local Network Service) is the cost to transit our electricity from the 115 kV substation in Ayer to our 38 kV substation in Groton.  The RNS charge is 75% of GELD’s transmission costs and the LNS is about 25% of transmission costs. 

Battery and Powerwall storage was also discussed.  Mr. Kelly is in the process of discussing community batteries with companies offering such storage. The payback is still a little bit longer than he would like to see, but with no upfront costs, it may make sense in the future.  Mr. Kelly is going to look into powerwall pricing to see if it makes sense for some of the larger users that may be negatively affected by the new proposed rate.

After some discussion, Mr. Hersh asked if Mr. Kelly could roll the actual transmission costs into the 4:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. rate so the transmission costs are no longer socialized. Mr. Kelly agreed.

Mr. Lindemer asked about “smart” timers so customers can shift use away from the 4:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. time frame.  Many items could be used with a WiFi timer.  Mr. Kelly agreed to gather additional information about timers.  Mr. Patterson noted he has many items in his home on timers and purchased a package of 4 timers for approximately $25.00.
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS 
Mr. Kelly reminded the Board that the PCA would be $0.005 for the March billing. 
One customer had asked for a retroactive rebate for a mini-split system installation from 2015.  The rebate program began in 2017, so the Board agreed this would not set a good precedent.  

Ms. Lemire said she would contact the customer and explain.

A one-topic meeting was scheduled for Monday, March 16, 2020 at 5:00 p.m.
Agenda items having been concluded, the meeting adjourned at 5:26 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,
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Tammi Lemire





      
      Business Manager 







Approved by Clerk:
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